
Thursday, February 9, 2022 
First Church of the Nazarene: 1727 2nd Ave. South 

Barney Danishefsky Presiding. 
Council Members Present: Barney Danishefsky, Karen Gray, Jeff Lauver, Scott Miranti and  
Council Members Absent:  Shannon Wilson. 
7:00 PM meeting called to order by Barney Danishefsky. 
Pledge of Allegiance recited. 
Old Business: 

• December meeting minutes read. Scottmotioned to approve the minutes; Jeff  seconded. Public was 
asked to comment:  none. Unanimously approved as read. 

• Council of Councils Report:  Scott reported that the director of Public Works spoke. Chief Otto 
reported that there are ongoing staffing issues and storage issues for evidence. GFPD is building 
an additional storage area. Crime Mapping company has been bought out and things are changing 
there. Regarding the animal ordinance, the police has decided to start issuing citations sooner. 
Traffic department reported and explained that there are state, county and city roads within the 
city’s jurisdiction. 

New Business: 
Other Business 

• Facebook update:  We have 179 followers. 55 people have engaged with our posts in the last 28 
days.  

• Shannon attended GFPS Board of Trustees meeting recently. There is a new group of students at 
GFHS calling themselves “I AM BISON”. She wrote a motion to ask that award a Good Neighbor 
Award to them and it be presented at an upcoming City Commission Meeting. Scott verbally 
seconded the motion. We discussed. Motion passed unanimously. 

• Crime mapping:  GFHS was top of the list with 10 incidents. Most other types of incidents were 
down. 

• Kranz Park:  Steve Herrig reported to Shannon that work should begin shortly on the playground 
equipment and a pavilion on the NE side of the park, east of the large trees.  

• Dan Barnett:  asked about the possible upcoming city levies (safety and library). We suggested he 
attend the City Commission meetings. 

• Judy White asked about the sidewalks planned for Kranz Park. 
• Shannon attended the January 17th city commission meeting: she spurred the commission to start 

a new growth plan.  She is also attending the Sheriffs Citizen’s Academy. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:39 p.m. 
• Scott motioned to adjourn. Jeff seconded. Unanimously approved. 

Respectfully submitted by Karen Gray 


